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1001 I Street, 24th Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814

Electronically Submitted and Hand Delivered

Subject: Preliminary Draft of the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System
General Permit for Stormwater Discharges Associated Construction and
land Disturbance Activities -City of Roseville Comments

Dear Song Her:

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment in response to the above subject document
(Permit). The City of Roseville has concerns with the increased requirements proposed within
the Permit and their impact on Capital Improvement Projects (CIPs) conducted by the City of
Roseville (City) and the economic impacts to private land development projects constructed
within our City limits. Specific comments from the City are provided in the attached table. We
also offer the following comments related to the proposed Permit.

PERFORMANCED BASED MANAGEMENT

We understand the State Water Resource Control Board's interest in moving the State's
stormwater program towards performance-based management. In fact, the Permit has many
good new elements such as the specific requirements related to source control and good
housekeeping. However there are elements within the Permit which the City believes should
not be included and others that should be used solely as enforcement mechanisms for non
compliant sites. Our experience with our CIP's and the private development projects is that
contractors are sensitive to construction site stormwater runoff. We believe that the original
permit, as currently written, provides sufficient safeguards and requirements to effectively
monitor construction site stormwater runoff.

NEW DEVELOPMENT AND RE-DEVELOPMENT

The City strongly opposes the inclusion of the New Development and Re-development (ND/RD)
requirements within this Permit. We understand the need to enforce ND/RD within the overall
State stormwater program. However, the construction permit is not the appropriate regulatory
framework for these requirements. We recommend that long term storm water quality impacts
of ND/RD urbanization be addressed as a post construction element through the State
Municipal Stormwater Permits during the design stage of any given project. The construction
stage of a project involves interim and short term activities that facilitate the development of
post construction BMP's to provide long term solutions to stormwater quality. As such, this
permit should only address construction activities for short term runoff protection.
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